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ENJOY BUT BE RESPONSIBLE – WARNS MCHUNU 

 

AS the province of KwaZulu-Natal is getting ready to host one of the most glamorous national 

events, the Vodacom July, MEC for Transport, Community Safety and Liaison, Mr. Willies 

Mchunu warns all those who will be attending to enjoy but be responsible. 

 

Mchunu said as this event usually attracts people from all over the country, traffic police will 

be out in numbers to enforce the law. 

 

Working with eThekwini metro and other law enforcement agencies, there will be joint road 

blocks to ensure that all perpetrators are apprehended. 

 

“We are very proud to have such an event of this magnitude which attracts people 

from all over the country but we warn all those who are going to drink and drive 

that we will be watching them. We have deployed traffic police in strategic areas 

and working with the metro, we will be conducting road blocks. Also in other parts 

of the province as well, we will be having various operations aimed at confronting 

all law breakers. We are serious about reducing crashes and fatalities. We are 

saying in KwaZulu-Natal Alufakwa Lubuya Nesaphulamthetho,” said Mchunu. 

 

He emphasized that over speeding and reckless driving won’t be tolerated. 

 

Ends. 

 

MEDIA CONTACT: Kwanele Ncalane on 072 803 1462 or 0796995155 

 
 

 


